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WELCOME BACK...WELCOME BACK...  
 
Welcome back to Ms Tinnock and Mr Black who 
have been on long service leave. We also welcome 
Ms Friel who is here for six weeks as a practicum 
teacher in PDHPE. 
 

HSC WRITTEN EXAMS BEHSC WRITTEN EXAMS BEGINGIN  
 
The HSC written exams began on Monday with stu-
dents completing Part A of the English paper. The 
HSC written examinations will run over a four week 
period. Students have already completed all their 
practical and performance components. We wish all 
our students the very best in these written exams. 
 

“YOU’RE HISTORY”“YOU’RE HISTORY”  
 
What an amazing show! “You’re History” came to 
life as performances on Thursday, Friday and Satur-
day left the audience spellbound and amazed at the 
talent of students, staff and community members of 
Cootamundra High School. 
 

“You’re History” was a whole-school activity and a 
resounding success with over 450 students, parents 
and community members attending the three per-
formances. This was the school’s first musical for 
over 20 years.  
 
A culmination of months of planning, set design, cos-
tume development and rehearsals finally come to 

CALENDAR 

Week 3, Term 4 

20—24 Oct 
Tues, 21 Oct 

HSC written exams 
14yrs Netball Knockout, Wagga 

Week 4, Term 4 

27—31 Oct 
Tues, 28 Oct 
Fri, 31 Oct 
 

HSC written exams 
P&C meeting (7pm in the library) 
TAFE PPTW Course—Automotives 
(Yrs 9-10) 

Week 5, Term 4 

3—5 Nov 
 
 
Fri, 7 Nov 

HSC written exams 
Years 7—8 exams 
Year 11 VET Work Placement 
Coota Touch Carnival 

CLAIM THE DATES 

Wed, 12 Nov 
Mon, 15 Dec 

Year 12 Formal 
Presentation Night 
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fruition in breathtaking performances.  A cast and 
crew of over 50 put in an enormous amount of time 
and effort—much of it after school and on week-
ends.  

Congratulations must go to our students who took 
up the challenge—many of them gracing the stage 
for the first time. To our orchestra—containing, stu-
dents, staff and community members—thank you 
and a job well done.  To those students who worked 
behind the scenes in sound and lighting, costumes 
and make up, set and stage design, and food prepa-
rations—thank you. 

To our staff who performed, worked back stage, cre-
ated sets and costumes, promoted and publicised  
“You’re History”, and provided supper for our audi-
ence—thank you for a job well done.  Special thanks 
and congratulations must go to our Director—Ms 
Pinney, our Producer—Ms Taylor, and our Musical 
Directors—Mr Perry and Mr Forsyth. 

The success of “You’re History” was seen in the faces 
and excitement of students at the end of each per-
formance. The natural high shown by all cast and 
crew was a sight to behold. 
 
We look forward to our next musical in 2016. 

 

MEMORIES AND OLD TIMMEMORIES AND OLD TIMESES  
 
The October long weekend saw two groups of ex–
students attend reunions and, of course, visit their 
old school. The “turning 60” 1972 group toured the 
school on Saturday and the 1974 student group had 
a Sunday morning brunch (provided by the P&C) and 
tour. Many a story was told on the walk through the 
school—some great memories surfaced and a few 
stories (that no doubt the grandchildren will never 
hear. 
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Leonie Baldwin (nee Crowe) has been the instigator 
in developing a pictorial book based on the 1972 
crew. This hard cover book can be ordered by con-
tacting Leoni by email at leoni6@bigpond.net.au or 
by phoning 0448 723 138. 
 
Last weekend the 1973-75 student group also had a 
reunion and toured the school. 

GOOD LUCK!GOOD LUCK!  
 
We wish Michaela Webb, Alyssa Armstrong, Shae 
Godbier, Brigette Holder and Matilda McPherson all 
the best for the Grand Final of the U14s Girls Soccer 
Champion of Champions Tournament to be held in 
Sydney this Sunday.  

The girls form part of the South West Slopes Soccer 
team who were victorious over Marrickville last 
weekend—scoring in the last 30 seconds of the 
game.  
 

CAMEMBERT CHEESE TRACAMEMBERT CHEESE TRAVELS TO HENTY FOR VELS TO HENTY FOR 
JUDGINGJUDGING--  
 
Congratulations to all our four teams for creating 
such superb Camembert Cheeses this year and par-
ticipating so well in the fun, informative team activi-
ties at the ‘Big Day Out’ judging. Special congratula-
tions to Emily Webb and Georgia Stephenson who 
were judged as having the winning entry for Coot-
amundra High School. The judge—well renowned at 
National level—reported that they would have won 
a silver medal if being judged in an industry competi-
tion. 

The Cootamundra High School staff didn’t mind that 
the camemberts were only a silver medal when they 
tasted them at morning tea on the last day of Term 
3! They were most impressed at the appearance, 
texture and flavour of the camembert cheeses the 
students had produced. Many checked several times 
that they had been made by the students and had 
not been purchased at a delicatessen. Wow—that 
made our day! 

Well done also to Emily Webb for producing our 
wonderful advertisement promoting the dairy indus-
try and to Raquel Collins for creating the original 
jingle she sang as part of the advertisement. A great 
team effort and new respect for the labour intensive 
process of camembert cheese making. We will never 
complain how much camembert costs again when 
you consider how much time and effort goes into 
producing, brining, turning and ripening the cheese. 
 
Well done to all the teams. A fantastic effort all 
round. And a big thank you to Dave for driving us to 
Henty in the bus. 

http://10.11.200.20/attendance/administration/student/465
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AUSTRALIAN DEFENCE FAUSTRALIAN DEFENCE FORCE ABORIGINAL ORCE ABORIGINAL 
AND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER RECRUITINGAND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER RECRUITING  
 
Lance Corporal Natalie Whyte—a soldier in the Aus-
tralian Army—will be visiting Cootamundra High 
School on 28 October at 2pm. Natalie would like to 
meet with our Aboriginal students in Years 9, 10 and 
11 and any of their parents who are available to 
come to the meeting. 
 
Natalie's job is to liaise and mentor Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander candidates and help them se-
cure a rewarding career within the Australian De-
fence Forces. 
 
The meeting will be held in the Common Room and 
will start with a cuppa. Natalie will then give us 
some information and be happy to answer any ques-
tions from the students and parents.  
 

FOUR INDIGENOUS STUDFOUR INDIGENOUS STUDENTS FROM COOTA ENTS FROM COOTA 
HIGH TO UTS IN JANUAHIGH TO UTS IN JANUARYRY  
 
Four of our students from Year 10 have gained plac-
es at the University of Technology summer camp. 
Kaleb McNally, Kamika Bell, Lance Atkinson and Kobi 
Bradshaw will be spending two weeks in Sydney in 
January getting a taste of university life and learning 
about the work about each of the faculties at UTS. 
 
This is the first time Cootamundra High School stu-
dents have been offered places at this summer camp 
and all four are looking forward to learning a lot and 
having fun.  

  

SKOOLBAG ISSUESSKOOLBAG ISSUES  
 
With Apple’s latest iOS 8 update some of the 
Skoolbag App functions are not working. Skoolbag is 
aware of this and are currently updating the App 
with a new version (the issue does not effect users 
who are still running iOS 7). 
 
Updates are being submitted to Apple who then take 
around 5-7 days to approve them. You can expect 
the update will be ready for download within the 
next 2-4 weeks. 
 
If you have any more questions, please email 
Skoolbag at support@skoolbag.com.au for more in-
formation. 
 

FROM THE CAREERS DESKFROM THE CAREERS DESK  
 
The business end of the year has commenced for 
many students, namely Year 12 who are already 
through the first week of the HSC examination peri-
od. 
 
SCHOLARSHIPSSCHOLARSHIPS  
Year 12 and their parents are reminded that most 
university and TAFE scholarships are now open and 
it is highly recommended that you download the 
application forms and make a start. Scholarships are 
often unfilled and are not always targeted towards 
high academic achievements, and for that reason it 
is certainly worth applying. 
 
UNIVERSITY ACCOMMODATIONUNIVERSITY ACCOMMODATION  
Students and parents are reminded that accommo-
dation needs to be arranged for most universities 
sooner rather than later. Some will require a depos-
it, however many are refundable so check with your 
respective institutions on this. 
 
SCHOOLS RECOMMENDATION SCHEME (EARLY SCHOOLS RECOMMENDATION SCHEME (EARLY   
ENTRY)ENTRY)  
A total of 14 students have applied for this and will 
receive notification of their eligibility from mid to 
late November from the respective universities. It is 
important to ensure that preferences are then or-
dered correctly on the UAC site by midnight on Tues-
day, 2 December. 
 
UOW DISCOVERY DAYUOW DISCOVERY DAY  
Expressions of interest are being sought for current 
Year 11 students interested in attending the annual 
Discovery Day in Wollongong early in 2015. It is an 
overnight stay with a minimal cost. All students con-
sidering university as an option are strongly recom-
mended to attend and should register their interest 
with Mrs Alderman. 
 
UNSW MINERALS SUMMER SCHOOL UNSW MINERALS SUMMER SCHOOL   
The University of New South Wales is offering the 
opportunity for students in Years 10 and 11 to ex-
plore the Minerals Industry as part of a four day resi-
dential school. It will run from 19—22 January, 2015. 
More information is available from Mrs Alderman. 
 
WORK EXPERIENCE  WORK EXPERIENCE    
This term will be the last opportunity for Year 10 to 
do Work Experience, which will run for 8-12 Decem-
ber for most students. Expressions of Interest are 
due next Friday, 24 October to the Careers Office.  

mailto:support@skoolbag.com.au
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JOBS FOR THE GIRLSJOBS FOR THE GIRLS  
 
Increasing women’s capac-
ity in the wool industry 
 
Inviting you to a day show 
casing wool industry ca-
reers for women. The day will be organised to show 
young women a variety of careers in the wool indus-
try with demonstrations, hands on activities, and 
women guest speakers who have careers in wool.  
 
Who: Girls year 9 and above, or any young women 
interested in learning more.  
When: Friday, 24 October 
Start time: Registration 8.45am, first session 9.00am 
Finish: approx. 4.30pm 
What to bring: Open mind and positive attitude, 
sensible clothes for manual activities. 
Where: North Wagga Wagga TAFE Primary Indus-
tries Centre, Coolamon Road. 
Contact: Workshop organiser, Fiona Raleigh, on 
0419 097 900 or email fraleigh@bigpond.net.au 
RSVP: 21 October 
 

NEW OPPORTUNITIES FONEW OPPORTUNITIES FOR WORKR WORK  (NOW)(NOW)  

  

FAMILY ENERGY REBATEFAMILY ENERGY REBATE  
 

CULTURAL EXCHANGECULTURAL EXCHANGE  
 

ART SCHOLARSHIPART SCHOLARSHIP  
 

mailto:fraleigh@bigpond.net.au
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FREE PARENTING PROGRFREE PARENTING PROGRAMAM  

 

WHAT’S ON AT THE ARTWHAT’S ON AT THE ARTS CENTRE...S CENTRE...  

 


